
Trail Access Planning update for Sun Peak HOA 

 

Background: Our effort began with limiting the unregulated overflow parking areas on Bear Hollow in 
the Fall. As a continuation of that project, County Council asked that we produce a planning document 
of how we will manage trail access across the District for the next year. We presented the draft Short-
Term Trails Access Improvement Plan to County Council in April. We are going before Council again on 
June 2 to update the draft document as requested.  

Enforcement update 

- As of January 1, we were able to bring our enforcement patroller on board full-time. 
- The program has been very effective. 160 violations have been issued in Sun Peak. Initial action 

is a warning and there has been little need for follow-up ticketing. Very few repeat violators. 
- Increasing staff for the summer. Plan for additional patroller that will increase coverage as the 

days get longer and allow for more focus on education initiatives. 
- Trail sharing, trailhead behavior, and dog etiquette will be three focus areas for public outreach 

campaign this summer. 

 

Draft marketing materials begin developed for etiquette campaign to be implemented this summer. 



Transportation update 

- Parking is now open for the season and there are no plans to modify the available parking for 
the summer. 18 stalls and 240’ of roadside overflow space remain. 

- Bike racks have been fabricated and will be installed this summer. 
- High Valley Transit vans are currently being delivered and will begin operation as soon as July 1. 

This will increase access to all trailheads and reduce the dependence on parking space for 
personal vehicles. 
 

 

New trail counters have been in place since September 2020. Above is weekly trail use divided by user 
type. Enforcement began in earnest in October at the peak of trail use in this chart. This data will be 
collected for future planning efforts and to direct the activity of our enforcement program.  

 

 


